

## **CITY OF ALBUQUERQUE**

**City Council** 

P.O. Box 1293 Albuquerque, NM 87103 Tel: (505) 768-3100 Fax: (505)768-3227 www.cabq.gov/council President Ken Sanchez District 1

Vice President Trudy E. Jones District 8

> Jon K. Zaman Council Director

Isaac Benton District 2 Klarissa J. Peña District 3 Brad Winter District 4 Dan Lewis District 5 Rey Garduño
District 6

Diane G. Gibson District 7 Don Harris District 9

January 24, 2014

Mr. Peter Pacheco Office of Inspector General City of Albuquerque One Civic Plaza Albuquerque, New Mexico 87102 Ms. Deborah Yoshimura Director of Internal Audit City of Albuquerque Once Civic Plaza Albuquerque, New Mexico 87102

Re: Investigation into the Redflex Traffic Systems Contract with the City of Albuquerque

Dear Mr. Pacheco and Ms. Yoshimura:

On January 23, 2014, the Chicago Tribune reported on certain allegations having surfaced in a suit by an ex-employee of Redflex Group that the company may have engaged in misconduct leading up to its contracts with various municipalities. A contract was initiated between Redflex and the City of Albuquerque in approximately 2005.

Redflex has formally commented that it is unaware of any unethical conduct related to its account with Albuquerque, and that it is committed to transparency and honesty in its business practices here. Currently there is nothing to suggest otherwise.

Notwithstanding, I am formally asking for a thorough and detailed investigation of the procurement process leading up to the initial Redflex Traffic Systems contract. Specifically, as to whether there were any irregularities such as those described by the Chicago Tribune article or otherwise.

If you have any questions, please contact me. Thank you.

Very truly,

Dan Lewis

City Councilor, District 5

cc:

City Councilors